Superintendent’s Report

August 22nd, 2022
I. New CIO
· Mrs. Lori Riddle has been selected as the new Chief Information Officer for Spencer County Schools
II. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
· Next meeting scheduled for August 23rd  
III. Program Director’s Meeting Agenda
· Agenda from August 17th meeting is attached
· Next meeting scheduled for September 22nd 

IV. Out of District Travel
· None
IV. Focus Plans
· The district met with the leadership teams of each school on Thursday and Friday of this past week.  Conversations took place around the development of ‘Focus Plans’ for the upcoming school year.   These plans will mirror 30-60-90 plans but include long term activities as well.
V. Tax Information 
· The district has received the information needed for setting the tax rate for the 22-23 school year.  New construction and increased property evaluations will once again allow for the district to generate a 4% revenue increase while lower the tax rate.  To maintain a sense of transparency I suggest we follow previous guidelines and advertise for two straight weeks and then host the tax hearing before the Sept. 15th scheduled work session.
VI. Commissioner’s Advisory Council
· I just wanted to make the board aware that I have been selected by the OVEC Board of Directors to serve on the Commissioner’s Advisory Council for the 2022-2023 school year.  
VII. Growth Plan
· I am currently working on my professional growth plan that I will submit for review at the next regular board meeting.  My plan is to include objectives and activities related to the district goals identified at our July meeting.  Any additional feedback is appreciated.
